TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON JULY 12, 2018
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Katie Crosby, Keith Baxley, Charlie Carter, John Coker, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Ken Laster-Public Works Director, Chief Bryan Todd, Gregg Askins-Attorney, Shamira McCray-Pee Dee Weekly, Jonathan Laster, Betty Mullins, Jenny Richardson, Doug Joy, David Crosby, Jimmy Chinnes ABSENT:  Bryan Miller
Council Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.  
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the June 14, 2018 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously.  
Mayor Richardson stated that the items # 3 and #4 on the agenda will be omitted due to a run-off election on the 24th.

Old Business:  1) Mr. Sutton asked if any knows who is responsible for cutting the grass on the side of the Railroad.  Mr. Lee stated that that is railroad property and they don’t like you to do anything with their property.  Mr. Laster stated that it is DOT and he has already spoken to them about that issue.
Persons Appearing Before Council:  Mayor Richardson read the procedures for addressing council.  1) Ms. Betty Mullins said that she got her second bill for the water leak and it was high.  Her bill is now $399.15 for the two months.  She stated that if it wasn’t for Ken she might not would have found the leak.  Mayor Richardson told Mrs. Mullins that we are still working on the water leak policy and it will be discussed tonight.
First Reading on 2018-2019 Budget: Mr. Lee stated that we do not have final figures and we can’t balance the budget until we get funds in.  There are delinquent taxes, business licenses and state revenues.  The state revenue will not be in until the end of the August or first of September.  We have cut back on spending as much as we could.  Mr. Lee is proposing 2 mill increase on taxes.  The DOR (Department of Revenue) sent out a letter with the CPI of 2.13 and a population decrease of 1.9%.  If you put these together, we can raise the taxes 2 mils. The mil increase or pay increase has been figured in the budget.  Right now, we have more revenue than expenses.  We will have a public hearing about the budget and millage increase. Mr. Sutton asked if we will know how much we will get from the state to balance the budget.  Mr. Lee stated that we get about $10,000 each month and asked Mrs. Lewis if this is correct and Mrs. Lewis stated that it is around $8000.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the first reading on budget and it was seconded by Mr. Carter.  Mayor Richardson told council that if there is any thing that needs to be put in or suggestions for the budget get with Mr. Lee before the next meeting for the final reading. 
Construction Update: The people came and cameraed the pipes and found an obstruction at the railroad track.  The contractor is asking the company to get the information on the pipe under the building first.  Mr. Lee told council he will get with them as soon as he gets the information.  Mayor Richardson stated that as soon as they get the figures, we will call a meeting so this project can get moving.  Mr. Lee stated that the upstairs has been done. Mr. Baxley asked if we need to fix the obstruction at the RR track before we continue with the building.  His concern was the building getting messed up before it is fixed.  Mayor Richardson agreed that it needs to all be fixed as soon as possible.  Mr. Carter asked about the parking in the area beside the building.  Mr. Laster stated that we only have about 18 inches of the parking lot.  Mr. Carter stated that he didn’t want any problem with the customers parking in the area and it not be out property.  Council asked Mr. Lee to see if we can purchase half of the parking lot from the current owner.  Mr. Lee stated that he would call them Friday morning.  Mayor told council that we met with the architect and contractor to find ways to cut the cost of the project to help with this extra cost.  When the original design was done, it was nothing extra in the plans.  There may be ways to cut a few expenses.  Mr. Laster then stated that if we can purchase the portion of the parking lot, council may want to look at rerouting the drain pipe around the building. 
Administrator’s Evaluation-Mayor Richardson:  Mayor Richardson stated that all council members have a copy of the results from the evaluation.  This needs to be discussed in executive session.  Executive session was not placed on the agenda for this item and it can be added to next month’s agenda.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the administrator’s evaluation results and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.  Mr. Baxley asked that this be put on the agenda for next month’s meeting.
Administrator’s Report: 1) Chief Todd has a signed mutual aid agreement from Williamsburg County Sheriff’s Office.  He is asking for the Town to sign it.  This mutual aid agreement was from the Municipal Association and they presented it to the Police Academy for their approval before letting municipalities use it.  Mr. Askins hasn’t reviewed the agreement yet, but it will help the Town out and needs to be done as quickly as possible.  Mayor made the motion to approve the agreement pending Mr. Askins approval and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously.  2) The City of Johnsonville is contemplating selling alcohol on Sunday.  Williamsburg County doesn’t allow the sell of alcohol on Sunday.  We called several businesses in Town that sells alcohol but not on Sunday and it doesn’t affect them.  3) We lost one employee, Denny Feagin.  He left and went to Johnsonville.  We promoted Robert Bell and we have 8 or 9 applications for employment for that position.  The first of the week, we will look at these and bring council the top three or all of them if they want to look at.  Mr. Lee stated that Mr. Sutton and Greg talked at earlier meetings about hiring someone that will be able be a fireman too.  Mr. Carter stated that it was never said that it was mandatory.  Mr. Lee stated that was right and we didn’t advertise for that also.  If they want a fireman also, we will need to put the ad back out for this.  Mayor Richardson stated that it is the administrator and the department head to hire individuals except department heads.  Council doesn’t have to be involved in this hiring.  John Michael Collins has put in for a part-time position and he holds certification for this job. If Mr. Laster is unable to be on premises someone has to hold certification besides him.  Mayor Richardson stated that they need to go ahead and hire the best candidate for the Town.
Executive Session: Mayor Richardson made the motion to go into executive session in accordance with section 30-4-70 (a)(2) and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously.  Mayor Richardson made motion to come out of executive session and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.  No actions or votes were taken in executive session.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to give the Town Administrator and the Water Department head to do an adjustment for the two individuals that appeared before council on their water bills.  It was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to change the personnel policy to reflect the same rates as full-time employee for the firemen without sewage with an 8,000 gallon limit.  It was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk

